Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall

on Thursday, 17th April 2008

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Jackie Mortiboy

Peter Webb




Bob Scarfe


John Griggs

Apologies for absence: Erica Forbes

There were no Declarations of Interest

Minutes of the Meeting on 20th March 2008 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

The dog fouling notices had been reported.  The lights for the Village Hall entrance were discussed and it was agreed that the Parish Council is prepared to fund the lights up to a value of £250, the Clerk was asked to confirm this in writing to the Chairman for the Village Hall Trust.  Following the noise from the bird-scarer, it was agreed that the Parish Council would publish the contact details for the Environmental Services on the website and on the notice board.  The planning application made by Mr Simmons was discussed, as soon as the application is taken to appeal Brook Parish Council will write a letter of support for Mr Simmons.

Vice-Chairman

Bob Scarfe proposed, John Griggs seconded and all other Councillors were in favour that Jackie Mortiboy be Vice-Chairman for Brook Parish Council.

Financial Statement was approved.

A Cheque for KALC membership was signed for £143.85.

Any Other Business

It was reported that holes had been made in the netting around the playground.  The netting is required in order to keep dogs out of the play area.  Some field netting is to be purchased and erected.  3 rolls would be required at an approximate cost of £26 per roll.

The sign at the end of Nats Lane has been erected.

The Clerk had received a request for use of the recreation ground for a bouncy castle in connection with the hire of the hall, this was agreed. 

The Clerk explained that there is currently a Pot-hole blitz taking place and any pot-holes found should be reported to Kent Highways Call Centre on 08458 247 800.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 15th May 2008, this will be the AGM.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

